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Well we did ask for rain and snow, so obviously someone was listening to us, a snow pack to melt slowly in the spring/summer to cool down the creeks and rain to bring up the flows this winter in all the waterways. We are not completely off well water but at least we have started up a river water pump which helps slow down the alevins development. The idea is to mimic nature as much as possible and well water is just too warm.
Hooray!! Hooray!!! The 4 ten foot tanks are in and our team is just finishing up the last touches as to flows and water levels. They look fantastic and well worth the time and effort. These tanks are much better rearing containers than our aged leaking concrete raceways.
Wilfred pinks are doing well with just a minor issue at the hatchery from the freezing weather. Rosewall hatchery faired well also and this speaks to the pro-activeness of our wonderful volunteers. 
Presently, we are ponding both coho and chum at the Rosewall hatchery and the pinks at Wilfred hatchery are swimming about in the incubators. It is a gratifying time watching the tiny salmon fry taking their first food.

The hatchery inside looks fresh with a coat of paint thanks to one of our wonderful volunteers, JP Cardinal — great job and just in time for our festival “The River Never Sleeps” on Sunday May 4th. Two other dates to keep in mind is our AGM May 8th and a streamkeepers course on June 7/8. 
If you would like to help and see what is happening at the hatchery, our hours of operation are Wednesdays and Saturdays 9 am to 12 pm, Rosewall Creek on Berray Road. For more information, visit our website www.fbses.ca.
